

St. Charles Parish

OFFICE OF THE PARISH PRESIDENT

P.O. BOX 302 • HAHNVILLE, LOUISIANA 70057 (985) 783-5000 • Fax: (985) 783-5005 Website: http://www.st-charles.la.us • E-mail:vj@stcharlesgov.net

October 1, 2012



Councilman Larry Cochran Council Chairman St. Charles Parish Council Post Office Box 302 Hahnville, LA 70057

Re: Veto of Resolution No. 5932

Dear Chairman Cochran,

I am writing to advise that I have vetoed Resolution No. 5932 adopted by the St. Charles Parish Council on September 17, 2012. The Resolution reaffirmed Mr. Neal Clulee as the designated appointee to the New Orleans Aviation Board representing St. Charles Parish. As you know on November 21, 2011 the Parish Council adopted Resolution No. 5864 and on July 24, 2012 the Parish Council adopted Resolution No. 5927 designating Mr. Clulee as the designated appointee to the New Orleans Aviation Board. Both Resolutions were approved by me.

On August 23, 2012 Mr. Clulee's appointment was placed before the New Orleans City Council and failed to receive approval. I feel that the New Orleans Aviation Board is a major part of the economic engine that drives the economy of our area and it is time to move on and submit another name for approval.

Therefore, I respectfully request that the Council sustain my veto of Resolution No. 5932.

Sincerely,

V. J. St. Pierre, Jr. Parish President